

20th March 2024

Charlie Beardmore President Penguins Against Cancer c/o Weirs End Hampton Court Road East Molesey Surrey, KT8 9BP

Dear Charlie,

Thank you from The Urology Foundation

I am writing to thank you, and everyone involved at Penguins Against Cancer for your wonderful donation of £5000, given in support of Chris Howell and Andy Wood and to fund research into treatments to combat urological cancers. We are so very grateful to the Members, Officers, and Trustees for your long-standing support for our work, over the past 10 years. It has made a tremendous difference in making great strides in urological research.

This latest donation will help us in our important mission to prevent, treat and cure cancer of the kidneys, bladder, prostate, and male reproductive system. This year we will be supporting further pioneering initiatives and innovations to help improve patient outcomes and quality of life through our *Innovation & Research Awards* and *Small Research Projects Awards*. We will continue to develop a urology profession that is led and guided by the best research evidence when delivering treatment and care, by championing opportunities through our TUF Urology Trials Unit.

Your kind donation will also help support our work in providing training and development opportunities to support the urology professionals of the future, ensuring even more patients receive world class care.

We will shortly launch our ambitious five-year Research Strategy which will see further investment in innovative new urological research and increase our capacity to forge new ideas, initiatives, and collaborations to bring about change in urology care.

Thank you once again. Please accept this letter as confirmation of safe receipt of your donation. If you need anything from us, please do not hesitate to contact me. I can be reached on rporta@theurologyfoundation.org.

With all good wishes and kind regards

Rebecca Porta Chief Executive President

Prof Roger Kirby

Ambassadors

Stephen Fry Alex Corbisiero Kate Holmes

Patrons

Handel Evans Sir Ranulph Fiennes OBE Rosemary Macaire Jane MacQuitty MBE Steven Norris

Officer Trustees

Mary Garthwaite, Chairman Mark Becker, Secretary Angela Daniel, Treasurer

Science & Education Committee Chairman Prof Rakesh Heer